
All Saints Finance Council Meeting Notes 

Tuesday February 23, 2021 6:00-7:00 pm -Virtual 

 

Attendees: Father James Arthur, Tonya Johnson, David LaCroix, Albert Thompson, Carl 

Ashley, Virgil Cameron, and Joyce Simms 

 

Opening Prayer: Father Arthur 

 

January 2021 Minutes: The January 2021 Minutes were reviewed and approved. 

 

Financial Report 

• Tonya provided an overview of the accounts per the Balance Sheet (as of January 31, 

2021) and the Budget vs. Actual: FY2021-FY21 P&L through January 2021.  

• Of the monies proposed/received from Holy Apostles, she indicated that only $10,000 is 

reflected in the checking account. We will receive the balance ($23,000)at a later date 

TBA.   

• Other Questions: Albert inquired if there had been any recent donations/assistance from 

Sensient. Tonya indicated none had been received for this fiscal year.   

 

Pastor's Updates  

• Vaccine Site: Father Arthur indicated that the Milwaukee Health Department had 

contacted him regarding hosting the first Milwaukee Mobile Clinic as a neighborhood 

site for administering the COVID 19 vaccine at All Saints and St. Martin de 

Porres.  The project would be held on Sundays after mass on a date and time TBA. He 

stated participants would have to call the church to sign-up to schedule their 1st 

vaccine. Another date would be announced for the 2nd dosage of the vaccine. Also, 

Julie will be calling parishioners to ensure that all eligible people receive the vaccine. 

• St Monica Parish: Father Arthur indicated that St. Monica is working on a Lenten Project. 

More information to follow. He said perhaps maybe we can address the needs drafty 

windows and cold pockets of air in the office. 

• Electrical Work: Father Arthur indicated that he had to purchase a new stove. He stated 

that faulty wiring was discovered that caused the stove to blow. Because it was such a 

dangerous situation, he had Julie call a Professional Electrician to complete the work 

and install the new electric stove.  

 

Building & Grounds Committee Update 

• Albert provided an update from Noffke Roofing Company. He indicated through contact 

with Ben Noffke that an estimate/bid  for the partial repair of the church roof was 

completed and sent to All Saints in October 2020. Albert emailed a copy of a bid dated 

October 30, 2020 for our meeting tonight.  

• Tonya stated that Noffke Roofing Company is going to assess All Saints' whole roof for 

repair/replace cost. 

 

 



• Other Parish Business: Tonya announced-The Gift of Sunday-Reflection 

• The Gift of Sunday is a written reflection issued by Archbishop Listecki to be used as a 

personal study or in a group study/discussion setting with an accompanying study 

guide. It explores the importance of Sunday worship in the life of the Catholic and 

perhaps a means to help people return to church. The council is encouraged to 

read/review/reflect on the study/series. 

 

Closing Prayer: Father Arthur 

 

Adjourn 

 

Next Meeting: Tuesday March 23, 2021 6:00-7:00 pm 

 


